# Cody Country Snowmobile Association Meeting Notes February 7, 2018

Meeting called to order by Dustin Rosencranse 11 members Attended

## **Treasure Report**

General Checking: \$7,607.07 Money Market: \$17,493.07 Scholarship: \$1,584.05

Total Assets are \$26,684.19

Motion to approve Treasure Report was made by Jeremy Miller and 2<sup>nd</sup> by Ed Higbie. Motion carried

## **Secretary Report**

Motion to approve the Secretary Report as it was sent out to the club members was made by Ed Higbie and 2<sup>nd</sup> by Sam Wilson. Motion carried.

## **Old Business**

Congratulations to everyone who won awards this year. Dustin held back the Seatbelt award since the club hasn't really done any club rides together and no one has "proven themselves worthy of it yet. You all need to ride harder and take more chances!"

The beacon at the Safety Shelter was repaired on the weekend that we did our BBQ, thanks to Ed Higbie and Bert Miller.

Our annual cookout went well, thanks to the Miller's for hauling everything up the mountain and cooking.

#### **New Business**

The club was asked to sponsor the Pink Ribbon Riders again this year but to date we had not made a decision. Ed Higbie motioned that the club spend \$500 for our club members that are attending the Pink Ribbon Riders ride in March. Kendal Baerg 2<sup>nd</sup> the motion, the motion carried.

If anyone is up riding, please pull the stakes up as you go by. We have received a lot of new snow and there are some stakes that are barely showing. Choose a trail when you are riding and if you could pull the markers on the whole trail that would really help the club out. We want our fellow riders to be safe out there.

The switch for the lights inside the Safety Shelter was fixed a few weeks ago but now it appears that the lights themselves do not work.

We need to figure out a way to add more hooks for gloves around the stove so that people can hang their gloves to dry. This will need to be something we need to do when we pull the Safety Shelter off of the mountain this year.

## **Upcoming events**

Fun Days – March 2-4, how much should we donate to the Access Wyoming/Scholarship account? The past few years we have donated \$1500 which can be off set depending on how many raffle tickets we sell.

Pink Ribbon Ride – March 16-8

Jackson Hill Climb - March 23-26

Does anyone wish to host a ride? If you do then post something to the club Facebook page with the information. There was also some discussion about maybe starting an Instagram page for the club. Jeremy Miller told the

members in attendance how you can share pictures as well as link to manufacturers and other companies like KLIM on Instagram to help get the word out about things that we do. Jeremy is going work on a club Instagram page as well as talk with Levi Signor and Jessica Carter since they are the admins for our Facebook page. He also said that he would help the youth group with an Instagram page if they are interested.

Should we have a kid's day this year? Last year we did this in March. We didn't really have that many people attend. We do have time to think about this some more.

Lance Mathes with the Search & Rescue attended our meeting and thanked the club for all that we do.

## **Youth Report**

The Park County Youth Snowmobile Club is trying to plan a group ride later this spring. After basketball is over but before track starts. They have one of their members working on a Facebook page.

## **WSSA News**

The Western Chapter Summit is Feb 23 & 24 in West Yellowstone. This is where the 7 western states get together to discuss issues they are all facing in their respective states. They will also have the Executive Director from ACSA (American Council of Snowmobile Associations) in attendance. They will also likely have members of the Forest Service at the meeting.

Motion to adjourn was made by Kendal Baerg, seconded by Levi Lamb, the motion carried.

Next Club Meeting: March 7th 2018 @ 6:30 PM. Bring your own Food